Region 7 Combined Mental Health Board and RAC meeting
Aug. 9, 2013
150 Shoup Ave., 2nd floor conference room
Mental Health Board Members in Attendance: Shane Boyle, Janet Goodliffe, John Hathaway, Becky Hymas, Sam Hulse, Kelly Keele, John Landers, Paul Roberts, Paul Roberts, Randy Rodriquez, John Tanner
[bookmark: _GoBack]Guests in Attendance: Gail Baker, Corinne Bird, Kellie Brown, Lisa Bridges, Darin Burrell, Jeni Griffin, Lauri Hayes, Doug Hulett, Kama Johnson, Dave Klepich, Greg Lewis, Paul Megio, Alisha Passey, Brenda Price, Gary Rillema, John Shindurling, Robert Sidwell, Tammera Smith, Emily Ricks, Martha Tanner, Russ Wheatley, 
Meeting was opened by Paul Roberts and introductions were made.  
Minutes were read and a motion to accept the minutes was made by Darin Burrell and seconded by John Tanner.  Minutes were approved by a vote.
Greg Lewis and Gail Baker – IDOC
· IDOC went over their 4 Million dollar budget last fiscal year.  They were able to go over because other sources were able to help them with some funds to ensure that treatment continued.
· Russ Wheatley asked why District 6 spent more than District 7.  Greg said that there were some unfilled positions in District 7 that impacted spending in the District.
· Greg reported that Medicaid offers more services that the treatment that IDOC authorizes, so Medicaid funds will be billed for services if a person has Medicaid.  Paul Megio asked what percentage of the IDOC population will have Medicaid.  Greg estimates that about 5% of the people in the IDOC system have Medicaid.  
· Lisa Bridges asked if it is possible to shorten the time between a person receiving an assessment and starting treatment.  They said that they open up pre-treatment before sentencing if the judge orders it.  
Lisa Koller – Peer Specialist, DHW
· A Peer Specialist has to have a mental health diagnosis and be in recovery.  
· Lisa works on the ACT team with Mental Health Court clients.  She facilitates MRT groups.  
· Peer Specialists are not required to have the same kind of boundaries with a client that a clinician would have.  They are able to share their past experience to build relationships and give hope to the client that they too can recover.  
· Some Peer Specialists work for DHW with the PATH program, which helps the homeless population with resources to find housing.  
· Lisa is also involved with a local group that does activities a couple of times a month.  These activities might include camping, barbeques, boating, as well as other pro-social activities.  

Lynn Whiting – CMH Committee update
· There were three articles about children’s mental health in the Post Register.  Lynn wants feedback on whether the group thinks those types of articles are effective.
· The State Planning Council meets next week.  Please let Lynn know if there are local activities that should be discussed/promoted with the Planning Council.
· Children’s Mental Health is planning on being a part of the mental health conference in October.
Randy Rodriquez (DHW Behavioral Health Program Manager)
· DHW will be transitioning Medicaid clients to community providers.  This won’t happen on a specific date and will happen over a period of time.
· John Tanner asked whether Optum will handle dual eligible clients, meaning those with Medicaid and Medicare.  Kelly Keele said that those clients will be handled by Blue Cross/Blue Shield.
· Randy said that DHW will continue to do the Mental Health Court treatment.
Brenda Price (DHW Community Resource Development Specialist)
· Some updates on Optum
· Optum Idaho clinical model states that their regional representatives will be meeting with the Behavioral Health Boards.
· The Optum Member access and crisis line and customer services lines will be active Aug. 12.
· There will be a Recovery Coach training the week of October 7th in Blackfoot.
· There will be Peer Specialist training the week of Nov. 11th in Boise.
· Brenda asked the group if there was any interest in starting a data evaluation committee.  John and Martha Tanner volunteered to work on that issue.  Lisa Bridges said that Optum has good data collections function.  Janet Goodliffe said that Eric Gee, in the BYU-I Psychology dept., could help to gather data.  
· Jeni Griffin will be doing a QPR training next month as part of the Behavioral Health Board meeting.  She is willing to travel to do these trainings for various groups, including staff meetings.  
There was some group discussion about balancing HIPPAA requirements against the needs of getting help to people.  Also discussed was that a person with a behavioral health problem may not accurately report their symptoms or feelings in order to avoid treatment.  
Sam Hulse – Bonneville County Sheriff’s Office
· There will be a CIT training in November.  Sam will share details when they come available.
· The drop-off center is still being discussed.  They are looking for a grant to support it.
· The BCSO is seeing issues with people who have dementia, which isn’t classified as a mental illness and so they can’t place them on a protective hold.  
Doug Hulett - BPA
· Clients with Medicaid can get RSS.  
· BPA received an Intent to Award letter from DHW.  
· Doug recommended that all the providers should know and understand the concept of medical necessity since Optum will be making care decisions on that.  
Paul Megio – District 7 Juvenile SUDS coordinator
· The IDJC funds were 86% spent out this past fiscal year.  A large number of the juveniles are Medicaid clients.
John Tanner – NAMI
· John asked whether the Behavioral Health legislation would go forward again in this upcoming legislative session.  John Hathaway said that it would be presented again.  Martha Tanner said that NAMI would oppose the legislation again.
John Hathaway – DHW Regional Director
· John said that the state is gearing up for open enrollment.  They estimate that about 46,000 people will be added to the rolls of Medicaid since the eligibility limits have changed and also because people will be required to have insurance.  
Janet Goodliffe – Madison Cares
· Madison Cares has won a number of awards recently for their work and prevention campaigns.
· They are reconsidering the mental health summit in October.  They are having a hard time making the schedules work with speakers.  
· Madison Cares has a new clinical director, Rick Cross.
Jeni Griffin – SPAN Idaho
· The Idaho Military Behavioral Health Alliance is doing a suicide prevention training for military in Pocatello.
Corrinne Bird – PHD7 Medical Home Coordinator
· There will be an Adolescent Depression Screening training for medical providers in Pocatello on Sept. 25th.
Lisa Bridges - Integrated Healthcare & Counseling
· Lisa sits on the Office of Drug Policy Prescription Drug Committee.  The pharmacy board is trying to shorten the time that it takes to update the system.
Alisha Passey – Bonneville Youth Development Council
· The BYDC youth are raising money to attend a marijuana conference in California.  
Gary Rillema – PHD7 
· Gary said that the Public Health Departments are trying to get information out to the public about the healthcare exchange.
Alisha Passey moved to adjourn the meeting.  Becky Hymas seconded that motion.  Meeting was adjourned.
